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Division of Mining and 
Reclamation (DMR) – Hydrologic 
Protection Unit (HPU) will no 
longer mail paper copies of the 
Final NPDES permit. 
 

These procedures will reduce efforts and 
expense for DMR as well as the regulated 
community and will expedite final permit 
notification and distribution. 
 

Division of Mining and Reclamation                 Jonathan Rorrer, Division Director 
601 57th Street, SE                                              304-926-0490 
Charleston, WV 25304                                                             dep.wv.gov 

 Final permits will be uploaded as an attachment to the eSS application in 

the new Facts & Findings Section. This is for all HPU application types 

including the Individual Water Quality State 401 Certification (NP401). 

 

 Applicants and parties with assigned association to an application, in eSS, 

will be notified of the final application decision via FINAL ACTION EMAIL 

NOTIFIER.  A link in the email will open the eSS application where you 
can view and download the final permit from the Facts and Findings 

Section. 
 

 In Application Extender (AX), a link to the eSS application will direct 
interested parties to the eSS application where they can view and 

download the final permit from the Facts & Findings Section. 
 

 The Facts & Finding Section will only be in applications created on or 
after May 5, 2025. Any application created before this date will not have 

Facts & Finding Section and you will get your Final Permit as before. 

 


